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LOCAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK – EVIDENCE BASE 

INVITATION TO COMMENT ON A REVIEW OF POLICY G6 – ESSENTIAL OPEN 

SPACE 
 
The Council is preparing a new development plan for the borough and is undertaking 
a number of pieces of work to help inform that process. We are inviting comments on 
our review of Policy G6 – Essential Open Space. The report of the review is set out in 
this document.  
 
Policy G6 is a policy in the existing local plan dating from 1998 that seeks to protect 
areas identified as ‘essential open space’.  These can be areas of undeveloped land, 
car parks, play areas and such like.  Further background details can be seen in the 
existing Districtwide Local Plan, available on our web site. 
(www.ribblevalley.gov.uk/info/200180/planning_policy)  
 
Generally, these sites were designated in the plan to protect recreation areas or 
areas that had some visual quality at the time the plan was made and it was 
important to control development on these sites.  In preparing the new Local 
Development Framework, it was considered important to undertake a review of this 
designation as a number of sites were being put forward for development and the 
Council has to ensure it has a sound basis on which to continue their protection 
where appropriate. It is also important to enable suitable sites to come forward to 
help meet requirements for development if circumstances have changed since that 
plan was made. 
 
The review does not in itself remove the formal designation as shown on the 
Districtwide Local Plan. However the outcome of the review could be taken into 
account when deciding planning applications and could mean land being granted 
planning permission that previously may not have been.  
 
The consultation paper, together with plans showing sites where the designation was 
no longer seen as appropriate as a result of the review are available on the Council’s 
website.  Reference copies have also been placed in local libraries in the Borough, 
the Station Buildings at Longridge and the Council Offices in Clitheroe. Background 
information on the survey may also be viewed at the Council Offices Clitheroe. 
 
Comments and views should be sent to the following address to be received no later 
than Friday 12th August 2011: 
 
The Forward Planning Team,  
Council Offices,  
Church Walk,  
Clitheroe  
BB7 2RA  
or by e-mail to planning@ribblevalley.gov.uk.   
 
All comments will be acknowledged at the end of the consultation period and will be 
held within our Local Development Framework (LDF) database. Please note that 
responses will be available for public viewing and will be held on our LDF database in 
accord with the requirements of the Data Protection Act.  For further information or to 
speak to a member of the team dealing with this, please telephone 01200 425111. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you want to discuss any issues in relation to 
this work.  Thank you once again for your interest in the plan making process. 






























































